
 
 

Tips for Establishing CalFresh EBT on your College Campus 

Would you like to make it possible for college students to use CalFresh benefits on campus? 
Recipients of CalFresh (also known as Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program, SNAP, or 
formerly referred to as "food stamps”) benefits can now use Electronic Benefit Transfer (EBT) cards 
to purchase food. 

At Humboldt State University (HSU), HSU Housing and Dining Services was able to qualify for 
EBT for one of the HSU campus markets that sells groceries among other things (College Creek 
Market Place) where students can by nutritious food with their CalFresh benefits! 

Step 1: To get the process started, you first need to see if one of your campus markets will qualify: 
Retail Store Eligibility USDA Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program 

Step 2: If you think the store qualifies, the next step is starting a simple online application: 
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) Retailor Application Link 

In addition to market qualification as an EBT retailor, there are other questions to consider:  

• Are EBT benefits compatible with your POS system yet? 
• How will you integrate income from EBT sales into your accounting system? 
• Who will train and supervise staff to use the EBT machine at the market? 
 
At HSU, campus administrators responsible for making EBT available are willing to answer 
questions about their experience. David Nakamura, Executive Director of HSU University Center 
can be reached at dave.nakamura@humboldt.edu and Ron Rudebock, Director of HSU Dining 
Services who can be reached at ron.rudebock@humboldt.edu 
 
Visit Humboldt State University Oh SNAP! Student-to-Student Support for a Healthier College 
Experience for ideas about how to increase access to healthy foods for college students! 
 
For information about Best Practices for conducting CalFresh Outreach on your campus, go to the 
California State University, Chico Center for Healthy Communities. 

Your work to help reduce barriers to inclusive student success is important. I wish you the best of 
luck as you move forward with this vital work on your campus. 

Written by Jen Maguire, Assistant Professor of Social Work at Humboldt State University. Contact her at 
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